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	TRANSITION WOOD STREET



	Meeting Title:
	TWS Core Group Meeting 

	Meeting Date and Time:
	25 April 2017 / 7pm  

	Meeting Location:
	Walthamstow Cricket Tennis & Squash Club, 48A Greenway Ave.


	Present:
	Anthony Lane; Graham Hodgkiss



Apologies


    Shamal Waraich; Phil Mason; Eileen Jackson
	Notes 

	
	Notes 

	1


	Welcome & Introductions

AJL chaired the meeting. The minutes of the last meeting were reviewed and agreed and it was noted:

· There was potential for WSF and Transition to work together toward a screening of “Demain” at a local Wood St venue and this would probably be a good event to look into once the days started to again close in over winter. Something to explore closer to winter.

· Each meeting would benefit from appointing record and time-keepers and later perhaps even a “keeper of the heart” who might intervene if energy flagged as per the Transition guidance. 

	2
	Current Activities & Projects
Tony discussed activities already under way. It was noted:

· The “Best Before, Still Good After” 4-month pilot project had made its first collection from the selection of 6 markets and the first “Pay what you feel” educational table stall had been undertaken at the Big Dig day at the Greenway Avenue Community Play Garden. It was generally felt to have been a success with a substantial amount of food rescued and also well-received donations and money (£20.80) being raised for the garden itself. People had been very generous with their giving and were very supportive of the initiative in general.

· It was noted that around 3% of the global food supply would fill the nutritional gap of the 13% of the global population that is currently malnourished - and if 30-50% of the world's food gets lost post-harvest - then one tenth of that waste would solve the world's hunger crisis in one sweep.

· The Disco Soup event is due this weekend (30 April) and is being held at the Scout Hut from 2pm until 6. It’s shaping up to be a big event with performances and games from Cirque de Surplus, vegetable puppet making, disco music, workshops and games. The Best Before pay-what-you-feel stall will be open all day.
· The event posters had been placed in the WSF community noticeboard and they had promoted on FB and Twitter.

· Disco Soup clashed with an event that WSF was also assisting called the “Raising Kings” event at St Gabriel’s from 4 until 6 pm, which was a shame. WSF have indicated that they will try and support both where possible however.

· 'Raising Kings' is being piloted at St Gabriel's-Family Centre, Havant Rd. It is specifically for single parents raising boys. This will be the group’s first meeting (30th April 2017 from 4pm to 6pm). 
· A Transition financial “float” was discussed as a possibility to hold donations and contributions towards events and so forth until the group was large enough to justify a bank account of its own. A record could be kept of money in and money out, to whom and what for to manage donations and event funding, administration, print costs, advertising, etc. 

· The Lord Brooke Assett of Community Value (ACV) application had been drafted and sent to WSF for comments and to get signatures. Some 15 had already been raised at the recent Greenway Avenue Community Play Garden (GACPG) Big Dig.

· The sports club had been approached regarding ACV listing however it was felt that it had sufficient protection from the covenants that protected the usage of the facility.

Action:

1. Tony to follow up on progress with library ACV.


	3
	Future Activities / PRACTICAL Projects / Ideas
This item essentially followed on from the previous item generally and was thrown open for discussion. It was noted:

· A visit had taken place to Eton Manor to look at their cutting-edge ground source heating and cooling system. They had installed their own well to supply all the water needs for the club and ground irrigation as well as becoming self-sufficient in heat for the building, showers and so forth. It was a model being explored for local applications.

· The Council had managed to leverage in £1M to extend the Marlowe Road Energy Centre activities and information had been sought from the Council about this and the potential for the Wood St area generally.

· There had still been no response from the Council regarding the plans to reduce pollution and health risks around schools from increased congestion from recent road changes and the poor traffic signalling design at junctions with Forest Road. This was disappointing as the request had been made to the officer through a Councillor.

· Now with directional LED lighting and intelligent shade design it should be possible to reduce the upward street lighting incidence in the area. Not only are there economic and environmental advantages of doing this but also health benefits have been identified by research. 
· The issue of light pollution was something that could be programmed to be taken up at a later stage by a sub-committee as it was a complex issue requiring a time and specific research that would be better facilitated by a group. 

Action:

1. Tony to chase Council around the traffic signal re-timing request.


	4
	Building the Group

This was an open discussion and it was noted:
· An important aspect of network building was to ensure that the group engaged positively with all the other initiatives in the area and worked to strengthen the local offer. 

· WSF had set up in the wake of the Tottenham riot situation where several areas were designated as in need of help – one of which was Wood Street and this had meant that there was funding available for their early days, which had been a significant help.

· It is not easy to find activists willing or able to devote significant amounts of time and energy to even the worthiest of causes owing to the pressures of everyday life. WSF had also seen it difficult to build from that initial core group.

· WSF have “volunteers” who are not obliged to attend meetings but assist where they can. They might take on administrative or event related duties, such as organisation, when they can.

· Sub-committees were also a useful exercise as they split into thematic groups. The Transition initiative sub-committees once the group reaches critical mass generally split out into areas of interest for members around the various thematic groups of say food, energy, transport, local economy (REconomy) and so forth.

· WF Echo had been used in the past as a possible channel to promote events for WSF and was usually done via a simple press release.

Action:

1. Tony to provide Graham with GACPG membership secretary email details.

	5
	Events

It was noted that:

· As discussed earlier, there was potential for WSF and Transition to work together toward a screening of “Demain” which was something that could be explored closer to winter. Transition network had the rights to screen the film nationally and each initiative could hire the rights for a screening for about £50.
· Hosting GREEN Drinks at a local venue like the Duke or the Club could be a good way to raise the profile of Transition in Wood Street.
Action: 

1. Phil and Tony to discuss the potential for hosting GREEN Drinks at a local Wood St venue.

	6
	AOB / Date of Next Meeting
It was noted that:

· The next Wood St ward forum date was yet to be advised.

· It would be helpful to have feedback from the London and SE hub at some point in the future – perhaps at the next meeting.

The next meeting of the Steering Group was scheduled for Tuesday 13th June 2017 again at 7pm in the club. 


LIst of Acronyms:
ACV – Asset of Community Value

GACPG - Greenway Avenue Community Play Garden

LBWF – London Borough of Waltham Forest (the local Council)

WF – Waltham Forest

WSF – Wood Street First
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